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The weather has changed and it appears we may be in for a long hot summer. I trust that this month finds members well and for those struggling with their health or the health of someone in the family our love and thoughts are with you.


The District 22 Board has finalised their mission statement which is that they will “provide high quality advisory and support services which enhance our Clubs' capacity and ability to serve the community at the local and international levels”.


They are going to focus on 6 key priorities for the biennium


Aligning projects with ZI mission and objects


Service Fundraising


Membership Recruitment and Retention


Dynamic meetings 


Awards


Advocacy


How the Board are going to achieve this is on our Website for all to read. As a Club we now need to set our objectives and we will have a date for this day at our next meeting.


It is great that all the subcommittees are working so hard and I say thankyou to all members for their contribution as I know that many members are time poor with the pressures of work, family etc and trying to get a balance. With some members who are now on extended leave for personal reasons we may need to relook at some of the committees to make sure they have some balance and we will discuss this at our next meeting.


Don't forget our hats and high tea day and bring your diaries for the dates for our Christmas activities.


Coral Brown�President


The best and most beautiful things in the world cannot be seen or even touched.  They must be felt with the heart. (Helen Keller)





FINANCE & FUNDRAISING REPORT�(incorporating a IWD Committee Report)





17 September, Café Mediterranean





A meeting was held on Wednesday 17 September at Café Mediterranean including the IWD committee members Di Hook, Marie Pigott ,Denise Lee. Jackie Leske also attended on behalf of PPR&C.  





IWD





Karon Graham has made a written submission to the RSL committee and since our meeting received a proposal from Caloundra RSL which reduces the function room hire by one-half of the cost and includes free audio visual.  We hope to have more details for you at our general meeting.





The date will be Friday 6th March, 2009, the proposed price is $35 per head for a sit down breakfast





Karon Graham will ask Caroline Hutchinson to be our MC for the morning, if she is unavailable Di Hook will try Yvonne Samson, Sports reader Channel 7 local station





Jackie Leske will prepare a profile of  Norma McRae which will  be given to each member with their ticket allocation.  The profile can also be used for advertising purposes





Marie Pigott will endeavour to get a major raffle prize donated and all members are asked to canvas local businesses for additional raffle/lucky door prizes





Di Hook and Vicki Christie are working on finding out what the IWD theme for 2009 will be





Norma McRae (IWD guest speaker) has accepted an invitation to attend our November dinner meeting (October 28) as an introduction and so we can meet each other before IWD





Movie Night – our committee recommended to the Board that the movie night be cancelled for this year.  We have concerns that the renovations may not be completely finished, they can at best only house a maximum of 150 (120 if the big screen is not ready), and the timing now that the date has been altered to 27/11as it will probably impact on end of school year functions, xmas functions etc.  The Board agreed.  We will work towards holding one in the first half of the new year.





Hats n High Tea  - Anne Schnell has informed me that not many tickets have been sold as yet.  Anne is confident they will move quickly after our next dinner meeting.  





Thank you very much again ladies for all your support.  Lyn Colautti





Lyn Colautti, Committee Chair





STATUS OF WOMEN & SERVICE REPORT





There has not been a Status of Women and Service Committee meeting since the last newsletter.


Next meeting Sat 4th Oct 9am at 30 Pheasant St Buderim





Simone Ricketts, Committee Chair 





EXISTING MEMBER PROFILE





PRESIDENT’S REPORT











�














committee REPORTS





IWD SPEAKER – NORMA McRAE





PROGRAMME, PUBLIC RELATIONS & UNITED NATIONS COMMITTEE REPORT


Marilyn, Desley and I met at the Kawana Hotel on 16 September 2008.


Anniversary – We discussed a number of options for celebrating our 20th anniversary in February next year.  The most favoured idea was a ‘profile building’ weeknight cocktail party to which we would invite local members, local service and Zonta clubs, recipients of funding etc.  We would appreciate if all members would consider the anniversary and put forward any ideas to our committee prior to the meeting on 18 October.  The cost of the party would be borne by the Club.


7th October Dinner Meeting – Amanda Hales will be the guest speaker at our October dinner meeting.  Amanda works for Ramsay Health and is a candidate in the Cancer Council Nurse of the Year campaign.


28th October Dinner Meeting – Vicki Williams (District 22 Area 1 director) will be one of our guest speakers and will provide an update on the Zonta International Conference.  Norma McRae will be our second guest speaker.  Norma is our IWD speaker and is coming along to a meeting to meet the members prior to IWD.


Christmas – Our committee (and the Board) is very keen on a Christmas Cruise.  We will make further inquiries into this.


Gifts – We are out of gifts for guest speakers.  Desley’s partner is a skilled woodturner and is willing to make some pens or small boxes for us.  Thank you to Desley and her partner.


Website – Our committee is keen to get the website up and running – soon.  To do that we need content.  Marilyn will work on a brief history of the Club and our committee will follow up ‘outlines’ from each committee chair and the president.  If you have anything to add please contact your committee chair or me.  At this stage we are just hoping to get something up and running.  All content can be changed and/or refined fairly easily later on.


IWD Speaker – Refer above.  Our committee will prepare a profile of the speaker to hand out with tickets so you can tell guests exactly who Norma McRae is and what her achievements are.


IWD Prizes – The IWD Committee need prizes for IWD.  If anyone has or can rustle up any prizes please speak to Diane Hook.


Member Profiles – Our committee would like to see profiles for both new and existing members appearing in the newsletter.  It seems unfair to require new members to ‘tell their life story’ without requiring the same of existing members.  We are asking for volunteers.  If we don’t get volunteers we will be nominating ‘volunteers’.  Please start thinking about your profile.  Our committee feels this is an important part of getting to know fellow members and making new members feel welcome.


Our next meeting is on Tuesday 21st October 2008 at the Kawana Hotel at 5:45 pm.


Jackie Leske, Committee Chair





Jackie Leske


I grew up in Forster-Tuncurry NSW.  My extended family all live around that area and, in a small way, it is still home.


After school I studied Art Theory at the College of Fine Arts on Oxford Street in Sydney.  It was a big change and I didn't last long.  After two years I transferred to the University of Wollongong.  Little did I know the Bachelor of Arts (majoring in Studies in the Visual Arts) was not the only thing I would gain in Wollongong - I met my husband-to-be at the University Bar.


Once I graduated we moved to Sydney.  In near desperation I took a job as a office junior/receptionist/book keeper/secretary/paralegal for a sole practitioner in Leichhardt.  That solicitor was one of the a handful of influential women in my life and within 12 months I enrolled in an Associate Degree of Law which (many years later) culminated in a Bachelor of Laws.


In 2005 Jason was offered a job on the Sunshine Coast and, at 28 and 33 and having always dreamed of 'the Good Life', we jumped at the chance.  Within a week of arriving on the Coast I was offered a job as legal secretary at Garland Waddington and when I completed my studies in 2006 they offered me a job as a solicitor.


After two years living in and around Maroochydore we bought a house at Pomona that has in every sense been our first home.  We have half an acre with a view of Mount Cooroora.  After years in Sydney it is many ways a dream come true and when I look out my kitchen window and hear the kookaburras or out over our vegie garden I can't think of anywhere I would rather be.


(Having said that I saw some cute little piglets a few weeks ago and if we had a few acres I think we could have a couple of piglets ... and a cow).


All members please submit profiles to by email to jackqueline@gmail.com.
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Next Dinner Meeting


When�
Where�
What�
�
Tuesday 7TH Oct


6:00 pm�
Café Mediterranean�
General Dinner Meeting


If you are unable to attend or wish to bring along a guest please contact Jackie Leske by 5:00pm Monday 6th October on 0402 024 342 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:jackqueline@gmail.com" ��jackqueline@gmail.com�. �
�






committee REPORTS continued...





Happy Birthday to �Judy Hill and Bev Barton (15 October), �Kelly Callaghan and Anne Schnell (19 October)





Office Bearers / Board Members


President:


Coral Brown





Vice President:
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Upcoming Events & Reminders





When�
Where�
What�
�
Saturday�4th October�9:00 am�
30 Pheasant Street, Buderim�
Committee Meeting - Status of Women and Service


Committee members who are unable to attend this meeting should advise Simone Ricketts�
�
Tuesday�7th October�6:00 pm�
Café Mediterranean


55 Bulcock St, Caloundra�
Dinner Meeting


Guest Speaker is Amanda Hales of Ramsay Health who is a Cancer Council Nurse of the Year Candidate.


Please remember:


Money to pay for Hats n’ High Tea ($30 per person, 40 tickets available).


Any information you may have about previous bursary recipients for Joan Fitzgerald and the Status of Women and Service Committee.


If you are unable to attend or wish to bring along a guest please contact Jackie Leske by 5:00pm on Monday 6th October on 0402 024 342 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:jackqueline@gmail.com" ��jackqueline@gmail.com�.  If you do not give your apologies on time you will be expected to pay for your meal.�
�
Thursday�9th October�5:30 pm�
Telstra, 7 Golf Street, Maroochydore�
Board Meeting


Committee members who are unable to attend this meeting should advise Coral Brown or Vickie Christie�
�
Wednesday �15th October�6:00 pm�
Café Mediterranean


55 Bulcock St, Caloundra�
Committee Meeting - Finance & Fundraising & IWD�Committee members who are unable to attend this meeting should advise Lyn Colautti �
�
Tuesday�16th October�5:45 pm�
Kawana Hotel�
Public Relations, Communications and United Nations


Committee members who are unable to attend this meeting should advise Jackie Leske�
�
Friday�17th October�
�
Deadline for information, reports etc for inclusion in Newsletter�All information should be sent to Jackie Leske jackqueline@gmail.com�
�
Friday�24th October�6:00pm�
Harbour Golf & Country Club�
Zonta Club of Caboolture - United Nations Day Dinner.  Tickets are $45.00.  The guest speaker is Sally Cameron speaking on human trafficking. If you would like to attend the dinner you should contact Annette on 5432 3051 or 0413 434 086 or Glenda on 3385 6160 (after hours).�
�
Saturday�25th October�2:00pm�
9/65 Pierce Avenue, Caloundra�
Hats n’ High Tea


'Come along, bring a friend, enjoy a beautifal high teat and a wonderful hat parade with Tracy Mac'�Phone numbers through to Anne Schnell 5444 5835 before ct 1 and collect and pay for tickets at the October meeting�$30 per person including high tea, champagne and hat parade�
�
To be advised�
To be advised�
Organisation & Membership


Committee members who are unable to attend this meeting should advise Di Hook�
�
Sunday


16th November


Lunch�
Corbould Park


Pierce Ave, Caloundra�
Mary Henzell’s Race Day


More details to be provided shortly.�
�






united nations day – 24 OCTOBER


Simply put, it is the birthday of the United Nations. On 24 October 1945, the United Nations was formally established after a majority of its founding members ratified a treaty setting up the world body. In 1971, the United Nations General Assembly adopted a resolution recommending that the day be observed as a public holiday by Member States. Traditionally, it has been marked throughout the world by meetings, discussions and exhibits on the goals and achievements of the Organization.


Traditionally, UN Day is marked by an international concert in the General Assembly Hall. Sometimes, special events are arranged, electronically linking the UN with cities around the world.


The Day is also notable for messages issued by the UN Secretary-General and the President of the General Assembly. A video taped message of the Secretary-General is often shown by national TV stations around the world.


In addition, special briefings are arranged for non-governmental organizations on UN-related topics. Sometimes schools and civic groups arrange “peace marches” and other celebratory events.


Read more at http://www.un.org/events/unday/2007/background.shtml.


The Zonta Club of Caboolture is holding a United Nations Day Dinner at the Pacific Harbour Golf & Country Club on Friday 24 October 2008 starting at 6:00pm.  Tickets are $45.00.  The guest speaker is Sally Cameron who will be speaking on human trafficking. If you would like to attend the dinner you should contact �Annette on 5432 3051 or 0413 434 086 or Glenda on 3385 6160 (after hours).





committee REPORTS Continued...





CLUB DIARY





Australian of the Year – Queensland Finalist 2007 – Norma McRae – Humanitarian  Norma McRae is a nurse with fifteen years Red Cross experience in conflict and disaster zones across the globe. She has completed eleven relief missions - from her first one in Afghanistan in 1991 to East Timor, Bali, Banda Aceh, and now Israel . She is one of the Red Cross's most experienced aid workers and responds at a moment's notice to head off to yet another disaster, such as the Pakistan earthquakes. Norma has demonstrated extraordinary compassion, tenacity, and bravery and with few exceptions has experienced physical hardship and uncertainty about her own safety. On all her assignments, she has exhibited exceptional rapport with counterparts and the local population generally. Her empathetic manner in tense situations commands great respect and her professional manner and dedication to fundamental principles help maintain the quality of operations in difficult circumstances. Norma is a true representative of the humanitarian principles of the Red Cross movement.  Order of Australia for humanitarian hero  Leaving her peaceful home on the Sunshine Coast at a moment's notice and landing soon after in a crisis zone is a familiar pattern for aid worker Norma McRae AM, who was recently honoured for her service to humanity.  She was appointed a Member of the Order of Australia on Australia Day 2008, for her contribution and commitment to humanitarian work.  Since joining Red Cross in 1990, she has undertaken ten sometimes dangerous missions, working in some of the world's hotspots, including Afghanistan, Sudan, Israel, Pakistan, Kenya, Timor-Leste, Malaysia and Indonesia.  She has set up a hospital in Afghanistan, worked as a community nurse in Sudan and was on the ground in Pakistan just days after the devastating earthquake, where Red Cross treated approximately 65,000 survivors over seven weeks. 'Norma often places herself in volatile situations to work with injured civilians, soldiers and communities affected by conflict, and in her every day work gives practical effect to the humanitarian principles of the Red Cross Movement,' says Robert Tickner, chief executive officer.  The experienced nurse accepts her new title with characteristic self-effacement. 'It's a natural response to feel that pride. It's also a great recognition for Red Cross and Red Cross aid workers.  'There are thousands of aid workers across the world, as well as volunteers and staff who live in these countries; they're on the scene within hours, doing this work even though they've often suffered tragedy themselves. They are just as important and often get forgotten. To me they are the true heroes.'  The changing face of war compels Norma to humanitarian work.  'The majority of victims from conflict are now civilians and it just seems that there's such a huge need. Because we have so many civil conflicts around the world, wars get forgotten very quickly. And as the wars get forgotten so do the people,' she says.  'Women bear the brunt of a lot of conflict, because they're most vulnerable. And women are not just worrying about themselves, they're worrying about their families. I haven't been in one country where the women haven't said that all they want is peace, to feel secure, to feed their children and be able to educate and clothe them.'  Between missions, Norma usually returns to her Mooloolah Valley property, where she lives with her elderly mum and treasured 'pound puppy', Toby. Over the years she has mostly worked as an emergency nurse at the Caloundra Hospital, which gives her leave to head overseas whenever she is needed. These days she is spending more time at home, tending to family responsibilities.  Two principles are often vital to help humanitarians like Norma reach the world's most isolated and vulnerable: independence and neutrality. After the fall of the Taliban, Norma travelled to Bamiyan in Afghanistan to help rehabilitate and equip a 50-bed regional hospital. It was here, she says, that the importance of Red Cross' neutrality was most striking. 'The commander of a prison approached us, saying he wanted us to register the prisoners. He explained that when he was a prisoner of the Taliban, they allowed Red Cross to visit him and take messages to his family, so now he wanted to make sure that his prisoners also had the same access to Red Cross,' she says.  'Red Cross gets to places and people that other organisations can't, and that's because they really value the principles of independence and neutrality. It makes a lot of their work possible and gives respect to the movement.'





INTERNATIONAL DATES continuted...





international DAY of rural women – 15 OCTOBER


The day provides rural women and their organizations with a focal point to:


Raise the profile of rural women,


Sensitize both government and public to their crucial, yet largely unrecognized roles, and


Promote action in their support. Initiatives on how to celebrate this day are left to individual organizations and communities, according to their own traditions and requirements. Activities or events should be concrete and visible. This action undertaken by rural and farming women in all parts of the world on the very same day, in a spirit of solidarity and cooperation, would strengthen the impact of the day.


Facts of Rural Women


Rural women, mainly farmers, are at least 1.6 billion and represent more than a quarter of the total world population.


Women produce on average more than half of all the food that is grown: up to 8O per cent in Africa, 6O per cent in Asia, between 3O and 4O per cent in Latin America and Western countries.


Women own only 2 per cent of the land, and receive only one per cent of all agricultural credit.


Only 5 per cent of all agricultural extension resources are directed to women.


Women represent two third of all illiterate people.


The number of rural women living in poverty has doubled since 197O.


Read more at http://www.rural-womens-day.org/.





WORLD MENTAL HEALTH DAY – 10 OCTOBER


The theme for this year’s World Mental Health Day is: “Making Mental Health a Global Priority: Scaling Up Services Through Citizen Advocacy and Action”.


The day will highlight different levels of advocacy and the need for enhancing services so that all people can have equal access to information, personalised treatment and resources to assist them in all aspects of their recovery.


Read more at http://www.mmha.org.au/information/news-items/help-celebrate-world-mental-health-day-mental-health-week.





How to Access the Club Email Address


Members can access the email address by:


Go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.gmail.com" ��www.gmail.com�


Enter user name zontaclubcaloundra and enter password yellowrose


Don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or troubles.  (Mobile 0402 024 342 Home 5485 2564 email jackqueline@gmail.com).


Any members who do not have easy access to the internet and who wish to read any of the emails should contact me and I should be able to arrange for a paper copy of the email to be sent out to you.


Jackie Leske, PPRCUN Committee





CLUB EMAILS





NEWS from zonta international


Past International President Chief ‘Folake Solanke SAN Celebrated her 75th Birthday with the Release of Her Autobiography, Reaching for the Stars


Past Zonta International President (1994-1996) ‘Folake Solanke SAN celebrated her 75th milestone on Wednesday and Thursday, 28 and 29 March 2007, in grand style.


On Wednesday, she launched her autobiography, Reaching for the Stars, at an event attended by more than 1,000 well-wishers. Professor ‘Wole Soyinka, the first African Nobel Laureate in Literature (and the only Nobel Prize winner in Nigeria) delivered the ‘birthday lecture.’ The Governor of Oyo State made an unexpected personal appearance, and the former Chief Justice of the Supreme Court of Nigeria, the Honorable Justice S.M.A. Belgore, was the chairman.  The following day (‘Folake’s actual birthday), there was a special thanksgiving service and reception for nearly 2,000 guests.


Read more at http://www.zonta.org/site/PageServer?pagename=action.  To order the book, or for more information, send an E-mail to: bookbuildersafrica@yahoo.com





WORLD TEACHERS DAY – 5 OCTOBER


Every day, in millions of classrooms around the world, the universal endeavour of teaching and learning takes place. The gift of literacy is passed from one generation to the next, along with love of learning and thirst for knowledge. When knowledge is shared, skills are gained and lives can be changed.


October 5 is World Teachers’ Day, a day set aside by the world community to celebrate teachers and the central role they play in nurturing and guiding infants, children, youth and adults through the life-long learning process.


How can you celebrate World Teacher's Day?  Say thanks to a teacher who made a difference in your life, or in your childrens' lives. Take a minute to send an e-card with your greetings and good wishes - just move your mouse over the yellow tab on the right to open up our collection of e-cards.  Download and print this year's poster - show the world that teachers matter! 


Read more at http://www.ei-ie.org/worldteachersday2008/.





news continued...





International Day FOR OLDER PERSONS - 1 OCTOBER


Promoting the independence, participation and dignity of older persons has long been on the agenda of the United Nations and is central to implementation of the Madrid International Plan of Action on Ageing. In adopting that Plan six years ago at the Second World Assembly on Ageing, UN Member States committed “to eliminating all forms of discrimination, including age discrimination”. They recognized “that persons, as they age, should enjoy a life of fulfillment, health, security and active participation in the economic, social, cultural and political life of their societies”. And they determined “to enhance the recognition of the dignity of older persons and to eliminate all forms of neglect, abuse and violence”.


Despite this commitment, in many parts of the world, the rights of older persons are violated every day. Older persons often face age discrimination at a workplace. In social environments, they may experience a lack of recognition and respect. They may be deprived of full inclusion and participation in social, economic, cultural and political affairs. Most disturbingly, in many countries, incidences of neglect, abuse and violence against older persons are not at all rare or isolated events.


Acknowledging the crucial role that older persons play in society is an important pillar of the Madrid Plan of Action. Earlier this year, the first review and appraisal of the Plan made abundantly clear that much more needs to be done at the national level to support older persons, promote their income security and social protection, and ensure quality health care as well as the provision of long-term care services. To make this possible, national ageing-specific policies must be improved substantially and the concerns of older persons mainstreamed into a wider policy framework.


This International Day is an opportunity to stimulate discussion on promoting the rights of older persons and strengthen partnerships aimed at securing their full participation in society. Let us all redouble our efforts to realize the rights of older persons, and make the dream of a society for all ages a reality.


Message from the UN Secretary General.  Read more at http://www.un.org/Depts/dhl/olderpersons/.





SPECIAL REQUESTS





news CONTINUED...





CALLING ALL MEMBERS!


I hope some of you may be able to assist with the task of compiling a folder with the information of all of our previous Bursary Recipients.


If possible, it would be wonderful if you are able to provide full details with a photo, but as this is the ultimate, I would be happy with a contact so we can chase up this information.


Could you bring anything you may have to the next meeting please?


Many thanks


Joan Fitzgerald - On behalf of SOW Committee








Emails of Interest Received by the Club


Zonta


Zonta Caboolture – Invitation to United Nations Day Dinner Meeting – Human Trafficking


District 22 – Request for Nominations for District Officers 


Zonta Caloundra Bursary Recipient – Email from University of the Sunshine Coast


District 22 – Our Plan Towards 2010 (final draft)


General Interest


Update – Consumer Reference Group – Queensland Health Cancer Screening Services Unit





Guest Speaker - Kelly Davis - Meridian state College, Chaplain - Information about Chaplaincy Service and Girls Group Program





NEWS from zonta international (continued...)


Zonta Club Supports Domestic Violence Outreach


In St. Louis, Missouri, USA, seven women of South Asian descent, including Zontian Jothika Manepalli, came together out of concern for the plight of victims of domestic violence (DV) in their community and the desire to provide a coordinated community response.  They formed the Board of Directors for the organization while also serving as volunteer staff members.  They began informally with community outreach and education, providing some basic direct services in order to cultivate contacts and allies among key members of the South Asian community.  In April 2002, after nearly a year of research and planning, SAWERAA, the South Asian Women’s Empowerment Regional Association, was born. In 2006, the Zonta Club of St. Louis awarded a US$3000 grant to SAWERAA. These funds were invested in the Community Outreach and Education Program which includes story and film discussions on women's issues influenced by culture and family values.


SAWERAA’s Empowerment Model As part of the empowerment model, SAWERAA provides information and conducts outreach through community presentations.  With the grant from the Zonta Club of St. Louis, SAWERAA was able to purchase a laptop computer, an LCD projector and a screen that vastly improved the quality of their presentations.


Presentations have been made to well over 700 people within the South Asian community, as well as to educators, social service professionals, and physicians in the mainstream community. The presentations educate the audience about domestic violence within the South Asian community, as well as allowing audience members to share stories from their own lives, or of friends and family members who have been abused. It is an excellent way to gauge awareness and the actual level of domestic violence within the community.  Audience members are asked to spread the word that abuse will not be tolerated and that perpetrators will be called on their actions.


SAWERAA presentations are evaluated for content and audience reception.  Invariably, the responses are overwhelmingly positive in praise of the speaker and the subject.  Post-presentation survey responses indicate that awareness levels about domestic violence increase significantly after attending a SAWERAA presentation.  Furthermore, a significant portion report being inspired by the presentation and motivated to act.


Domestic Violence in the South Asian Community in the United States is still a mostly invisible phenomenon.  This is due, in part, to the lack of appeals for help from authorities by victims and denial within the community even when they see it happening.  


South Asian women do not approach the authorities or mainstream social service organizations for help primarily due to fear.  These women are afraid that they may not be believed or understood or helped.  If their husbands learn that they contacted the authorities, the abuse may escalate.  South Asian women are also often afraid to approach mainstream domestic violence agencies for help as they are afraid that they will be pressured to get a divorce. They may also be afraid to go to a mainstream shelter because they fear ridicule from other shelter residents over their dress, their accents, the quality of their English, the food they eat, the religious rituals they follow, etc.  This fear is confirmed by the following quote from a SAWERAA client:


“I was hesitant to approach mainstream agencies for help.  I was not sure how to seek help from mainstream social service system, even if I wanted to and, due to my cultural beliefs, I felt compelled to uphold family dignity and privacy, regardless of the cost to me.  Also I was afraid that non-Indian service providers might expect me to take actions that are not compatible with my upbringing.”


South Asian immigrants, comprised mostly of highly educated and skilled individuals, are perceived by the mainstream and themselves as a “model minority” community.  Because they are generally so high-achieving, the community does not believe that wife beating can occur among its members.  They believe that it only occurs among less educated, lower social and economic classes both here and in their home countries.  They also believe that immigration to the US has led to a more egalitarian family structure, thereby eliminating domestic violence from their ranks.


For more information about SAWERAA, visit http://www.saweraa.org/ or contact the Zonta Club of St. Louis at: publicrelations@zontastlouis.org.





ORGANISATION, MEMBERSHIP & CLASSIFICATION COMMITTEE REPORT


Our committee had a short and interesting meeting on Thursday 25th September at Something Blue.  We have two prospective new members who will be attending the next dinner meeting.


A discussion on IWD Breakfast followed.  All members to look for raffle prizes.  Marie has posted out a fabulous letter to many resorts requesting donations of accommodation to use for our major raffle prize.  Kelly recently spoke at Unity College and was able to promote Zonta and her role in our Club.


We also discussed the possibility of having a guest speaker occasionally at the dinner meetings who is interesting and humorous. (Maybe someone in the theatre or entertainment industry) Just to keep things light hearted and make us laugh.  Marie knows a few people she could approach. We also thought to help us get to know each other a little more, at each dinner meeting, a member could talk for a few minutes about themselves or something interesting and funny that has happened in their lives. 


The PR committee has recently had two of their members request a leave of absence.  Marie Pigott has volunteered her services and will transfer to this committee if she is needed.


Diane Hook, Committee Chair





News from the Office for the Status of Women


30 September 2008 - A new report, Women, Domestic and Family Violence and Homelessness


A Synthesis Report, was released by the Minister for the Status of Women, Tanya Plibersek.  The research was commissioned by the Office for Women to identify strategies to prevent homelessness resulting from domestic and family violence and ensure that women who survive domestic and family violence, and their accompanying children, are provided with appropriate ongoing accommodation options and integrated wrap around support.  The report Women, Domestic and Family Violence and Homelessness: A Synthesis Report is available for free online at http://www.ofw.facsia.gov.au/.


10 September 2008 - 370 public submissions received by the National Council to Reduce Violence against Women and their Children


The National Council to Reduce Violence against Women and their Children made a call for public submissions to inform the development of the draft National Plan. The call for public submissions closed on 31 July 2008 and 370 submissions were received.  The number of submissions and the quality of those submissions reflects the importance the Australian community places on the Government’s commitment to the development and implementation of a plan that will reduce the impact and the incidence of violence against women and their children.


The National Council is very grateful to the 370 individuals and organisations who took the time to prepare their submissions and share their views with Council.  The National Council is currently analysing all the submissions and will provide feedback on the key issues raised through these submissions on the Office for Women website by the end of September.





INTERNATIONAL DATES





news





international day FOR THE ERADICATION OF POVERTY – 17 OCTOBER


The observance of the International Day for the Eradication of Poverty can be traced back to 17 October 1987. On that day, over a hundred thousand people gathered at the Trocadéro in Paris, where the Universal Declaration of Human Rights was signed in 1948, to honour the victims of extreme poverty, violence and hunger. They proclaimed that poverty is a violation of human rights and affirmed the need to come together to ensure that these rights are respected. These convictions are inscribed in a commemorative stone unveiled on this day. Since then, people of all backgrounds, beliefs and social origins have gathered every year on October 17 th to renew their commitment and show their solidarity with the poor. Replicas of the commemorative stone have been unveiled around the world and serve as a gathering place to celebrate the Day. One such replica is located in the garden of United Nations Headquarters and is the site of the annual commemoration organized by the United Nations Secretariat in New York. 


Through resolution 47/196 adopted on 22 December 1992, the General Assembly declared 17 October as the International Day for the Eradication of Poverty and invited all States to devote the Day to presenting and promoting, as appropriate in the national context, concrete activities with regard to the eradication of poverty and destitution. The resolution further invites intergovernmental and non-governmental organizations to assist States, at their request, in organizing national activities for the observance of the Day, and requests the Secretary-General to take, within existing resources, the measures necessary to ensure the success of the Day's observance by the United Nations. 


October 17th presents an opportunity to acknowledge the effort and struggle of people living in poverty, a chance for them to make their concerns heard, and a moment to recognize that poor people are the first ones to fight against poverty. Participation of the poor themselves has been at the center of the Day's celebration since its very beginning. The commemoration of October 17 th also reflects the willingness of people living in poverty to use their expertise to contribute to the eradication of poverty.


Read more at http://www.un.org/esa/socdev/social/intldays/IntlDay/index.html.





INTERNATIONAL DATES continuted...





WORLD FOOD DAY – 16 OCTOBER


World Food Day was proclaimed in 1979 by the Conference of the Food and Agriculture Organization (FAO). It marks the date of the founding of FAO in 1945. The aim of the Day is to heighten public awareness of the world food problem and strengthen solidarity in the struggle against hunger, malnutrition and poverty. In 1980, the General Assembly endorsed observance of the Day in consideration of the fact that "food is a requisite for human survival and well-being and a fundamental human necessity" (resolution 35/70 of 5 December 1980). 


The right to food is the inherent human right of every woman, man, girl and boy, wherever they live on this planet.


The Universal Declaration of Human Rights of 1948 first recognized the right to food as a human right. It was then incorporated in the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights (Article 11) adopted in 1966 and ratified by 156 states, which are today legally bound by its provisions. 


Read more at http://www.un.org/Depts/dhl/food/index.html or http://www.fao.org/wfd2007/index_wfd2007/en/.





INTERNATIONAL DATES continuted...








Club No 1232 Area 3 District 22
5
Charter Date: 14 February 1989


